5 MAYORS MEETING

FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER 2015

The meeting was hosted by the town of Mammoth Nov. 10, 2015. There were 26 persons in attendance. Breakfast burros were served and a fruit combo and lots of coffee and juice. It was prepared by Lucy Moreno.

The topic of conversation was the unified police for the towns of Mammoth, Kearney, Hayden and Winkleman. DPS Major Orose put on a power point presentation and answered questions from the Mayors and council persons present. The Mayors had a round table discussion on the unified police department. There is much to be talked about but we are making progress. Some of the Mayors have concerns on how slow we are progressing.

We will be losing DPS Sargent Lujan in Dec. and will need to have a Sargent or a police Chief hired by January 1, 2016. Many thanks to DPS for supplying Officer Lujan to reorganize our police department and for hiring new officers.

I feel we should be able to take our findings to the council in two more months of planning.

Don Jones

Mayor, Town of Mammoth